
Withdraw of Ron Massey and Sydney Shield Football 
Competitions

At Board level, the decision was made in August 2024, that the 
Cabra Leagues Two Blues would only be approved to enter into 
the Ron Massey and Sydney Shield Competition on the proviso 
that both teams were fully funded through sponsorships.

The Senior football committee presented a business model for 
the 2025 competition to the Board of Cabramatta Rugby 
League Club which relied heavily on sponsorship. Unfortunately,
they did not achieve the outcome that was presented, and 
agreements was signed without Cabramatta Rugby Leagues 
Club authority and proceeded to compete resulting to two (2) 
matches played.

Therefore, with a heavy heart, from the decisions in August 
2024, funding was not secured and Cabramatta Rugby Leagues 
Club Board is not going to put the Club at financial risk and is 
not entering into the Ron Massey and Sydney Shield 
Competition of 2025. 
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